


Annual benefit report for Noor Construction GBC 

Noor Construction GBC and its Board of Directors have selected the B Impact Assessment (BIA} as 
its third-party standard for benefit reports. The BIA is governed by the non-profit organization, B Lab, 
and meets the statutory requirement that the third-party standard must be comprehensive, credible, 
transparent, and independent. More information about both the BIA and B Lab can be found at 
bimpactassessment.net. 

For the reporting period of 2022. Noor Construction GBC improved its score, particularly in hiring 
more probationers and creating affordable housing for families. We have increased our affordable 
housing pipeline to 98 units and also included more small businesses owned by people of color 
through our subcontracting, we have co-guaranteed purchases for some of the small businesses that 
had no credit with suppliers and helped grow their capacity. Through our Noor Construction we have 
included over 50% Small businesses and over 40% minority and or women owned businesses.  

Pursuant to a general benefit corporation, Noor Construction Group is certified Woman- and 
Minority-Owned Small Business Enterprise.  Its corporate mission is to provide high quality work 
while providing solutions that address economic disparities through construction. We strive to 
provide culturally appropriate housing and hire underutilized high barrier populations in our 
construction work and give them a career path in a high paying career.  

Pursued Public Benefit: Noor Construction creates affordable housing, hires and creates an 
empowered workforce through workforce development and paid on the job training. We partner with 
public and private entities as well as our own construction projects to provide high quality paid on the 
job training without adding cost to the project. We invest a portion of our profits to hire, train and pay 
ex-offenders and youth.  In 2022, in partnership with public and non-profit organization we have 
hired approximately 34 individuals in construction with no construction backgrounds and provided 
on the job paid training paying $28 an hour. We raised our hourly wages from $17 to $28 an hour in 
2022. The individuals graduated to jobs that are full time either in union or non-union fields with 
higher wages.  

We also invested in giving back a portion of profits to nonprofit partners.

Hindered Public Benefit: As a small corporation with limited office staff, we find it challenging to build 
some of the metrics outlined by the B Impact Assessment. However, as our company grows, we 
hope to be able to tackle these challenges in the future. 
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